WESTFIELD COLLEGE

(UNIVERSITY OF LONDON)

HAMPSTEAD N.W.3

6th May, 1966.

Dear Arthur,

Many thanks for your letter. I shall make arrangements about the lunch in the next day or two and let you know the answer. I am trying to find out today what the charges are for Canterbury Hall and shall incorporate the information in the circular which I shall have duplicated, probably at the beginning of next week. There is only one query about the circular which is, the date you give in the second paragraph; I see that you have altered 30th June, which was the closing date for 1964, to 31st May this time. Do you think that will give people long enough to decide? I suppose there is a danger that if we give them too long they will lose the circular, and you will know better than I can what the habits of the members are. I need hardly say that I have no objections to the 31st May as the closing date, and if I do not hear from you I shall put this in. If, however, you want to change the date, could you let me know?

The day before I received your letter I heard from the Domestic Bursar of Canterbury Hall that the concert hall will be free only at the following times:

Friday, 23rd September, p.m.; Saturday, 24th September, a.m. Sunday, 25th September, p.m.

Is any of these times any use for the public lecture for which, I believe, you want the hall? I think we should take a decision on this fairly soon so that the Domestic Bursar can take our booking. She tells me that the library will be available for our smaller meetings.

I hear that you are losing Pattison, which must be annoying. Could you let me know the closing date for applications to replace him? I know that this was specified in the advertisement but I somehow managed to miss this, and there is a very slight possibility that we may have a candidate.

You may recall that Mrs. Barrass told me last summer that her husband was working on the Society files before handing them over to me; he must be doing a very thorough job since I am still waiting.

Allan

Yours ever,

Professor A.H.Terry, Queen's University, Belfast.